Dear Residents, Staff and Families,

Please review your contact information listed in Touchtown or the most recent printed directory to confirm we have the correct phone numbers and emails in our Alert Media system. If your information is incorrect, please send it to Kayla McFadden at 610-723-4501 or kmcfadden@dunwoody.org. This will allow us to deliver memos, etc. in a more efficient and more environmentally friendly manner. Please contact Kayla *if you do not already receive email notifications* through Alert Media. For staff, if you are not receiving Alert Media information, please verify your contact information with Human Resources. You can also specify your preferred methods of communication with them including phone, text or email. It is also important that you provide emergency contact information in the event that you have an emergency while at Dunwoody.

We know how important communication is, but we need your partnership in order to be effective with our mass communication system. Thanks for your cooperation!

Newspaper Delivery

A friendly reminder to everyone that Dunwoody Village does not administer the newspaper deliveries on our campus -- the main reception desk is not able to assist with delivery issues. Your best course of action is to contact Christopher Graham at The Inquirer. Chris can be reached at cgraham@inquirer.com or 215.854.4518 Please note that Christopher is the contact person even if you subscribe to other newspapers that are delivered on campus.

Health & Wellness

Phoebe pharmacy distributed 162 booster shots to residents during our COVID vaccine booster clinic this past Tuesday, April 23rd. Thank you all for making this such a successful booster clinic!

Pool

The swimming pool will be closed this Saturday, April 27, 2004.

Dining

Mother's Day Reservations

Mother's Day is May 12th and we will be celebrating with brunch in the auditorium. Mother's Day reservations are now open and the two time slots will be 11:30 & 12:30. Mother's Day Bruch is 22 points for residents, \$25 for each adult guest, \$15 for children 10-12 and \$10 for children 9 and under. Pickup and Deliveries will be available.

The Flagpole

You may have noticed that our US flag is not proudly flying at Visitor Lot A. Several weeks ago, we noticed that the flag was becoming tattered from typical year-round wear and tear and we ordered a new flag. During installation, the pole roping broke and needs to be replaced. Replacing the rope is more complicated than expected, and it has to be professionally replaced utilizing special equipment. The rope will be replaced as soon as the contractor is able to schedule us, and then we will be able to install our new flag.

COVID

There are no positive cases of COVID in Residential Living at this time. Three Care Center residents tested positive and are on quarantine. No staff members are positive at this time.

Best Regards, Maureen Casey